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One Vehicle Rollover I-29 Fargo   
 

What: One vehicle property crash.   

Where: I-29 MP 64 in Fargo.  

When: 06/08/2019 at 2:02 PM.   

Road Conditions: Heavy rainfall/wet roadways. 

Weather Conditions: Rain and extremely high winds.  

Crash Involvement: Pickup pulling 5th Wheel Camper. 

Type of Crash: Rollover (Camper) 

Agencies Involved: North Dakota Highway Patrol 

Vehicle No. 1: 2003 Chevrolet Silverado pulling 2015 Wildwood 5th Wheel Camper 

Driver No. 1: Udean Sargent 66-year-old Male (Glenwood MN) 

Restraints: Seatbelt worn 

Charges: None 

 

Passenger No. 1: Brenda Sargent 61-year-old Female (Glenwood MN) 

Restraints: Seatbelt worn 

 

NARRATIVE: Udean Sargent was traveling south on I-29 in a 2003 Chevrolet Silverado 

pulling a 5th wheel camper. Sargent had reduced his speed due to poor visibility from heavy 

rain fall and extremely high wind gusts. A strong wind gust overturned the 5th wheel camper 

onto the driver side on top of the 13th Ave S overpass in Fargo. After the crash the Silverado 

remained on its wheels and the camper was still connected, blocking two lanes of traffic. Both 

Sargent and his passenger, Brenda Sargent, were not injured in the crash. I-29 had a lane 

reduction in this area for approximately 45 mins until the scene was cleared.  
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For More Information Contact:  

Sgt. Luke Hendrickson                                                                                                                                                    

lhendric@nd.gov  

     

 


